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Sparkwell Parish Hall and Playground Trust Management Committee Meeting- Minutes
Date:  18 April 2024
Venue: Sparkwell Parish Hall


	Agenda Item
	Description
	Action by/who

	1 and 2
	Welcome
Present:                                                     Apologies:
Vicky Foss                                                 Jenny Reynolds
Ray Foss                                                   John Reynolds
Nigel Thorne
Lynda Thorne                                            
Peter Tremain                                            
Mark Vinall                                                 
Rebecca Tierney
Jessica Collins
Jenny Sparkes – Sparkwell School
Fran McLoughlin
Chris Angle
Corey-Anne Lidstone (virtually)

	

	3
	Open Forum
A minute’s silence was held for Kadie Hunt.

	

	4.
	Constitutional Matters
Declaration of interest for FM for financial matters

	

	5
	Minutes of last meeting reviewed, accepted, and signed by LT
	

	6
	Financial Update
Couple of outstanding transactions are in hand and being sorted by VF. 
Bank letter has been done to make LT and VF signatories.  Still being addressed to Di May so CL to chase.
Current account £15080.83  Capital account £10,110.54  
	

	7
	Correspndence
We have the chance of applying for Grant Funding ( £2k-£5k) from Acre.org
It is to be used for capital projects – and we could use it for the doors in the hall that still need to be renewed.  A quote to be obtained from the company that have just done two sets of doors for us an we can then apply.
	

	8
	User Groups
SATCO
No script decision as of now – decision will be made at next committee meeting 
Fundraising doing well with Rock Project gig well into planning and advertising.

No bowls or WI updates
Bookings
Party bookings are doing well, although we are getting some last-minute cancellations which means the hall can’t be booked out again.  The £100 deposit for events over £150 will be reintroduced.  Hire costs for the Committee Room will also be increased to £9 per hour for regular users and £11 for non regulars. For bookings of just an hour we will charge £10 per hour.
	

	9
	Matters Arising
Police use of the hall – we can say yes to overnight use and when the hall is closed. Other times they will have to work around our bookings.
Wifi – NT investigated and we are not compatible with Sky. Renewed with BT but contract reduced to £39 per month.
Toddler group – good attendance – first week 11 children attended and £106 taken.  After school club also well attended.
Village questionnaire – Will be passed around in a few weeks, will discuss at next meeting.
LT now has Bookers card and changing it to direct invoicing was discussed.
Electrician fitting outside light and a light over the defibrillator.
Quote to fallen tree and deadwood car park trees come in at £450 – all agreed to go ahead.
Cost for the trees in the field would be £420 – Parish Council say not their responsibility.  Report sent to Devon County Council.

	








	10
	Matters Outstanding
Parking Licence with School
LT put through a proposal for parking 16 cars instead of the 8 a on the contract.
It was voted and agreed to offer 16 parking spaces with no extra cost at present.  To be reviewed in August 2024.
The school s to be given the 16 spaces – 8 either side of the far end of the car park at the back.  Signs are to be erected to deter the public form parking in this area during school hours term time.
It was suggested that the school adopt a reverse parking policy and cars are stationary at times when pedestrians cross the car park.
There have been several complaints referring to close accidents with children crossing and parents parking on the grass across the pathway.
LT sought advice from several parties including the Health and Safety Executive, Cornwood School and the Road Safety Officer, Lee Richardson.  He has offered his help at any time and is happy to liaise. His advice was that the school’s duty of care ends at the school gate and that the hall has no liability if our sign is clearly displayed.
RF and MV too loo into getting a better sign.

FM would like floodlights at the back of the hall for the staff in the winter  and also queried the dead wooding of the trees.
FM asked for a letter to be sent to parents about the new arrangements for parking. LT – letter will be sent to school to be copied for parents, as hall has no formal arrangement with the parents.
A potential walkway has been asked for around the outside of the car park and in a material which is easy to push buggies on.  This will be put on the next agenda. 
All voted for a barrier to be put up along the path to stop people parking across it.  RF objected to a fence but it was agreed to use the sweet chestnut trunk cut into rounds instead.  
The car park licence should have been reviewed in line with the Consumer Price Index every three years from 2015. This hasn’t been done so back payments of £184.11 are required.  VF to invoice the school.
The new payment from August 2024 will be £542.75 plus relevant CPI for the past three years.
The Ground Rent for the school should have been reviewed in 2020 and then again in 2025. LT sought solicitor’s advice who have stated that it can be back dated is there is no time constraint.  The Charity Commission have asked that we get a surveyor to assess the value and have stressed charity land has to be handled correctly.  LT to get three quotes for surveyors.    

Newton Row parking permits – Newton Row have free permits to park on the right as you enter the car park.  LT to send out fresh forms and letter saying this may be reviewed in August. 

Parish Council Meeting - LT and RF asked about contractors cutting down trees.  Nobody knew about this.  Tungsten were present and asked about funding for the tarmac for the car park, this could possibly be after December.
RF asked about work for drainage.  The Parish Council will only support this if all planning consent is received and relevant plans. 
It was noted the dust detector was missing on the front of the building.

Car Park Report – RF gave a figure to tarmac Zone B (to the right of the entrance) of £12,000. RF also to get 3 quotes for drainage work in the car park.           


	
















RF/MV



LT/CA








VF




	11
	AOB

	

	
	Next Meeting Thursday 23rd May at 7.30pm 
	

	
	These minutes will remain in draft until approved and signed at the next Committee Meeting.

All present agree this is a true and accurate record


Signed…………………………………………………Chairperson

Date……………………………………………………..
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